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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 20th June 2014

Dear Parents                                                                                            
Well done to all the children from Key Stage 2, who were great ambassadors for our school at the athletics day on Wednesday.  I was pleased to hear that the children displayed good sportsmanship through the day.  A special well done goes to Jowan Garcia and Kelci for coming 3rd in their respective races. 

Congratulations to Maisie Fox who won the Penwith College Art Competition.  Also to Sebastian Asbury-Semmens and Kiah O’Connor who were the runners up.  All the children were congratulated as the artwork produced was of a very high standard.  The work is being displayed at Penwith College and the presentations are on Tuesday 24th June at 6.15 pm. 
Thursday was a lovely day where most of the children took part in a circus morning learning many tricks including some acrobatics and juggling to name but a few.  We are grateful to Swamp Circus who shared their skills with us.

On Tuesday, as part of our literacy work, the children met local author Caroline Binch, the author of ‘Amazing Grace’.   She shared with us the process of writing and illustrating a story book. Again we are very thankful for the many visitors who come into our school, enriching learning and the curriculum.  Well done to Kiah and Kelci, who took part in a writing day along with children from other schools.  They have produced their own book in a day.

The children have just come back from a wonderful trip to Eden.  The children used the environment as a stimulus to write stories.  I’m looking forward to reading them.
Change of Date
Our sports afternoon is now going to be held on Thursday 26th June from 2-3 pm and NOT Wednesday 25th.
WANTED - Old clothes that could be used for our scarecrow designs.   This year we need clothes linked to these characters The Hulk, Robin Hood.   If you have anything that would fit any of these characters please bring them in. 
Attached are some exciting community events going on which you may wish to be involved with.
ADVANCE WARNING for Masey Day

St Maddern’s School will be participating in the 11am procession.  Children need to wear shorts and T shirts etc to look like surf dudes.  The children will be carrying the surfboards that they have designed and made.  It would be great if all children are there to participate.  

June

24th
-   School trip to East Pool Mine as part of our Penzance 400 topic

28th 
-  Mazey Day celebration.  We are in the 11am procession and will need to meet at St John’s Hall at 10.45
July

3rd 
-  Food tasting session for future school dinner choices

7-9th 
-  Residential trip to Porthpean

11th 
-  Trip to Trengwainton to view our scarecrows

14th 
-  School trip to Hall for Cornwall London Philharmonic Orchestra

16th 
-  Go Global Summer Concert

18th 
-  KS1 special treat!!

23rd 
-  Leaver’s assembly 2-3pm
Head teacher’s Award
This weeks’ Head teacher’s Award goes to Kayden Salmon-Curtin for his determination and improvement in Numeracy.  This is also for the enthusiasm and commitment he has shown in Athletics.  
Star readers – These will be notified in next weeks’ newsletter.
Pre School

This weeks’ star pupil is Maeya Talitha-Hancock for her excellent sharing skills and kindness towards others. 
Helen Pearce

Headteacher

Dear Parents

Penwith Points of View - the Madron Project: a heritage project for the Madron area. 

Penwith Points of View - the Madron Project is a project about the heritage and culture of the parish and it has the aim of helping find ways of passing on Madron's rich history, especially to the young people and children of the area.  The project is funded by the People's Health Trust and co-ordinated by Bewnans Kernow, the partnership of Cornish cultural organisations.  

We are keen to hear from you if you are local to Madron and know about the traditions, the people and the history of the area.  We would also be grateful if you could get the word out to family and friends.  Weekly meetings are held in the Forget-Me-Not Room, Landithy Hall, Madron (Tuesdays, 7pm-9pm) or please contact admin@bewnanskernow.org or telephone Jane on 01736 762713 for more information. 

We would also like to hear from anyone who would enjoy being part of a small group to research the history of the Madron area as part of this project.  This new part of the project will involve book and internet based research and will be very flexible in terms of time commitments.  A free subscription to Morrab Library in Penzance (usually £25 per year) will be given to those taking part, if required.

The outcome of Penwith Points of View - the Madron Project will be the production of relevant learning resources for local schools, including St Madderns, based on strong community knowledge and input.  We hope you will be involved with the project and we will keep everyone informed of progress.

Course on Cornish Culture with Simon Reed

As part of the wider Bewnans Kernow Penwith Points of View project in Madron a free 5 week course on Cornish Culture will be given by Cornish Culture writer and researcher Simon Reed. The course will include all aspects of Cornish Culture including music, language, food, festivals, feast days and traditional costume. It will also explain the factors that make Cornish Culture unique and how it was shaped by its history, geography

and environment.

The course will be held weekly at 7.30pm from Thursday 10th July to Thursday 7th August in the Forget-Me-Not Room, Landithy Hall, Madron.  Places are free, and to reserve a place please contact admin@bewnanskernow.org or visit the Cornish Culture Course Facebook page.
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